SVBC Minutes for March 9, 2009

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 at Clementine Downstairs

Present were 28 members and friends.

· There are 123 current members. 

· Treasurer, Marcia Lamphier reported a balance of $7441.61 w/ $20,050.48 in investments. 
· Report on weekly rides: 
· Monday: 5 riders attended the first Social Mtn Bike ride. 
The beginner road ride will begin in April. Rich Harris will be a leader but others are needed. 

· Tuesday:  Women’s Mtn Bike Ride start date to be announced.
 Fixed gear road rides (difficult) to leave SBC at 5:30. 

· Wednesday; High School (Harrisonburg) Group Road ride starts at 5:15. 

· Thursday Trail Work: Massanutten every week through June, hopefully to be ready for the Hoo Ha. Coalition is looking for a name for the new trail. 

· Friday; GW Forest Fatty MTB Rides, TBD. Looking for leaders. Very challenging. 

· Sat. TBD. 

· Sunday: Carl’s, social pace and distance. Meet at 9:00 at Carl’s on Dogwood. 
Rich’s ride leaves from Bridgewater. Check forum for detail.

· Kids Training Series.
Marty Neary reported on progress on this event. He is leaning towards time trials to begin at Hillandale in April and one event connected to the Hoo Ha in June. The series will be held bi-monthly on Monday evening. There is also a Rodeo event in the planning stages to be held at Hillandale in cooperation with HPD and the Parks & recreation Dept. Date TBD.
 
· HBG Parks and Rec.

A kids Mtn Bike intro. class will be held on the second Monday in May at Hillandale from 4:30 to 6:00 pm. Ages 9-13. Steve Pratzner is coordinating the event.

· GW National Forest Clean Up Day. 

April 25th (Earth Day), meet at the Food Lion( 42 south) at 8:00am or at the Dog Graveyard at 8:30 am.

· Massanutten news.
Super D & Hoo Ha to be held on June 6th & 7th. Trail passes are available and required. For more in go to www.svbcoalition.org  then click on Rides & Trails, Trails and Massanutten Western Slope or email bhangy41@comcast.net.

· Hillandale Trail Work.

Coming this spring each Saturday. Check the Forum for details.

· More Spring Trail Work. 
Check the Forum for more opportunities to help out at Douthat State Park and Great Eastern Trail (near Fulks Run) Contact Chris Scott or Mike Carpenter.
 
· Harri-Roubaix.

Coming to the gravel roads of Harrisonburg on April 12. Volunteers are need to mark the course and work the event on Sunday.

· Rocktown Run:

The 2nd annual event will be held at Hillandale on April 18th. It will be a 
5 mi. trail run, Contact Kyle Lawrence for details.

   

· Other Items.
· Advanced First Responder class is being planned by Sue Lowly. This will be a one week course. Charge will be $400.00. Date TBD.

·  The first Club Century (27th annual) meeting will be held on March 18th at Art’s house.

· Harrisonburg Public Works Department is working on new bike and pedestrian plans. Committee members are need. Contact Thanh Dang
· There was a request from the floor to post trail closures on the Forum.

· Thomas spent most of the meeting carrying around his new son who slept most of the time.

· The meeting was adjourned around 9:00 pm. The next meeting will be on April 13th at Clementine.

Basil Hangemanole 

Secretary, SVBC
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